
 
Chinese Redbud 

These instructions are split in two. We first recommend planting the seed in a 
tub, or grow bag, and then transplanting thereafter. 

SEEDS: 

Soak in hot water for 24 hours. Plant just below the surface (1 to 3mm) and 
cover and keep moist. Move to a sunny spot for germination. Note that it can 
take as long as 4 months to germinate. 

PLANTS: 

Choose an optimal location. Chinese redbud trees can grow to be 50 feet tall in 
their native habitat of China. In the U.S., it is more often grown as a shrub that 
is eight to 15 feet tall. They prefer full sun to part shade, unless the climate is 
hot, in which case the planting site should provide plenty of shade. 

Prepare the soil. Chinese redbud trees dislike dry soils or heavy clays, so be sure 
the soil in the selected site is well-drained. They do best in alkaline soil that is 
kept moist. 

Dig a hole. The hole should be one-and-a-half times the width of the tree's root 
ball while the depth should be 10 percent less than the distance between the 
top-most root and the bottom of the root ball. 

PLANTING THE TREE: 

Prepare the root ball. Remove the tree from the container and brush off the 
excess soil so that the top-most root is not buried beneath the topsoil of the 
root ball more than two inches. Massage the roots to loosen them, cutting any 
roots that have encircled the root ball. 



Place the root ball in the hole and fill in with soil. The soil should be filled into 
the hole to the point where the soil is slightly lower than the root ball. Do not 
place soil on top of the root ball, or it can prevent water and air from getting to 
the root ball and injure or kill the tree. 

Cover the soil with a three-inch layer of mulch. Mulch helps keep the moisture 
from evaporating too quickly from the soil, but place the mulch around the root 
ball to provide the maximum growing conditions. If desired, place only one 
inch of mulch directly on the root ball to help keep it dry while still allowing 
water and air to reach the roots of the tree. 

Apply slow-release fertilizer on top of the root ball and soil or mulch according 
to the directions on the package. 

Water regularly. Daily waterings are recommended during the establishment 
period, which is three to six months. After this period, continue to water the 
tree weekly, about two to three gallons for every inch of trunk diameter. Do not 
over-water by applying water when the root ball is saturated. 
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